MOLD TOWN COUNCIL
Minutes of the Meeting of Mold Town Council held at the Town Hall, Earl Road, Mold on Wednesday 28th February 2018.

PRESENT: 

Councillors: Bob Gaffey (Mayor), Karen Hodgkinson (Deputy Mayor), Geoff Collett, Yvon Jones, Bryan Grew, Tim Maunders, Anthony Parry, Gareth Williams, Haydn Bateman, Andrea Mearns, Robin Guest and Brian Lloyd, with the Clerk and Finance Officer, Town Manager and Support Officer.
Also Present: Flintshire County Council Steve Jones Chief Officer Streetscene and Transportation and Anthony Stanford Highways Strategy Manager and one member of the press.
152. 
APOLOGIES: Councillors:  Chris Bithell, Teresa Nickson, Sarah Taylor and Geoff Matthias.

    
ABSENT: None 
153.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
There were no declarations of interest expressed.
154
FLINTSHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL – PROPOSED IMPROVEMENTS TO VICTORIA ROAD AND ALEXANDRA ROAD AREA

The Mayor welcomed from Flintshire County Council Steve Jones Chief Officer Streetscene and Transportation and Anthony Stanford Highways Strategy Manager who provided members with an update on the proposed improvements to Victoria Road and Alexandra Road.  

Anthony provided members with an update on residents comments and proposal following the public consultation in December and showed members an updated plan of the proposed improvements, which included an on road two-way cycle path. Anthony informed members as part of the improvements a new kerb line and resurfacing of the pavements would be carried out along Victoria Road.

The Town Manager asked Anthony if current on street parking along Grosvenor Street would be reviewed as part of the improvements.  Anthony confirmed this would be a consideration.
Councillor Williams expressed concern regarding traffic ‘bottle necking’ along Wrexham Road (near to the Food Bank) due to on street parking in that area and asked if parking restrictions along this part of Wrexham Road was being considered. Steve confirmed there was an internal budget for parking and parking along this area of road would be part of the consultation.

Councillor Mearns asked if any trees along Victoria Road would be removed and Steve confirmed there were no plans to remove any trees along Victoria Road.  Councillor Mearns also asked if a gate could be installed at the bottom of the lane by the cemetery wall to stop caravans / vehicles accessing the cemetery field.  Steve confirmed this would be taken forward as part of the improvements.

The Mayor thanked Steve and Anthony for providing members with an update.

6.25pm Anthony Stanford left the meeting.
155. 

MAYORS ANNOUNCEMENTS 
Members noted the previously circulated information.
156.




MINUTES












Resolved:  It was resolved that: 
a) The minutes of the meeting of the Council held on held on 24th 

January 2018 be received and approved;
b) The minutes of the meeting of the Community Development and  

Regeneration Committee held on 16th January 2018 be received and noted;

c) The minutes of the meeting of the Planning Committee held on 7th 

February 2018 be received and noted;
157. 

INFORMATION ARISING FROM MINUTES
Meeting of the Council held on 24th January 2018
Minute 140 – Councillor Parry asked the Town Manager for an update regarding the proposed increase in car park charges.  As Steve Jones Chief Officer Streetscene and Transportation was in attendance at the meeting, Steve gave members a brief overview of the proposals which were being put forward to Cabinet on the 20th March.
Following questions from the Town Manager, Steve Jones confirmed that the local authority is responsible for the general maintenance of the car parks within Mold and Steve gave assurances that the town’s investment fund of 10% of the car park revenues, should be used to enhance the towns visitor infrastructure and not car park maintenance.
6.50pm Steve Jones left the meeting
158.
REPORT OF TOWN MANAGER

Members considered the previously circulated report provided by the Town Manager and the Town Manager highlighted to members some items on his report.
The Town Manager informed members of information he had received regarding support funding available from Flintshire County Council and this was an opportunity to get investment into the bus station.  The Clerk and Town Manager had met with members of Flintshire County Council to discuss improvements to the bus station.  The list would be put forward to the CDR Committee to prioritise and then forwarded to Flintshire County Council to cost up.  Due to timescales, the Town Manager requested a special meeting of the CDR committee be arranged and members agreed to meet on 21st March at 5.00pm.
The Town Manager asked members to assist with distributing the Spring Clean flyers to the community and businesses.  The Spring Clean Environmental Audit was being carried out on 6th March and the Town Manager asked if any members would like to attend, Councillor Bateman confirmed he would take part. 

Councillor Lloyd asked if there was any update on the Britannia Inn as this was in a state of disrepair, the Town Manager confirmed he would make enquiries.

Resolved:  It was resolved to note the report and a special meeting of the CDR Committee would be arranged for 21st March 2018.
159.
FESTIVE MARKET
Members considered the previously circulated report provided by the Town Manager which requested members support for a further market in 2018.

The festive market was subject to an agenda item at the CDR Committee meeting on 16th January, at which the CDR Committee decided following discussion, that if the identified shortcomings and concerns were addressed by Celtic Fayres that the Town Council would once again work in collaboration with the company on a similar event in 2018.  

Following discussion members voted to uphold the decision of the CDR Committee to support a festive market in 2018 working with the Celtic Fayre organiser, on the basis the identified shortcomings and concerns in the Town Managers report were addressed by Celtic Fayres.

Resolved:  It was resolved to support a festive market in 2018 working with Celtic Fayre, on the basis the identified shortcomings and concerns in the Town Managers report were addressed by Celtic Fayres.

The Town Manager and Councillor Lloyd left the meeting at 7.30pm

160.
MATCH FUNDING SCHEME – 2017/2018, PROPOSED PLAY AREA IMPROVEMENTS AT MAES Y DRE, MOLD 
Members considered the previously circulated proposal received from Flintshire County Council for improvements to the Maes y Dre play area, which if approved will be funded from the current 2017/18 budget.
Councillor Mearns asked if a public consultation had been carried out as the proposal was for equipment aimed at very young children but there is no evidence to support children in this age group use the play area.  

Members agreed to match fund £10,000 from the current 2017/18 budget for play equipment at Maes y Dre, but on the proviso a public consultation was carried out after which the updated proposal is brought to council for consideration. 


Resolved:  It was resolved to support match funding of £10,000 from the current 2017/18 budget for play equipment at Maes y Dre, but on the proviso a public consultation was carried out after which the updated proposal brought to council for consideration. 

161.
IT SUPPORT
Members considered the previously circulated proposal for Town Council IT support to include members electronic access to agendas and other relevant Town Council papers and also officers will be able to have remote access to their work station.
The Clerk informed members that there was a change in policy in Wales regarding meeting agendas, a hard copy is now required to be issued to all members and they can not be sent electronically.  If all the accompanying papers were to also be sent via the post, this would significantly increase postage cost and officer workload.  If members were able to access agenda papers remotely, only the agenda would need to be sent by post.  Councillor Grew said members concerns regarding the change in policy should be addressed with the local AM and Welsh Government.

Following discussion members supported the Clerks recommendations and proceed with the service level agreement offered by Microshade VSM.

Resolved:  It was resolved to move to proceed with the service level agreement offered by Microshade VSM.
162 .
GENERAL DATA PROTECTION (GDPR) REGULATIONS AND MOLD TOWN COUNCIL COMPLIANCE 
Members considered the previously circulated legal guidance information in relation to GDPR together with proposals to ensure Mold Town Council become compliant.
The Clerk informed members the GDPR will come into force on 25th May 2018 and for Mold Town Council this will have an impact on a number of areas including the need to introduce suitable polices. To comply with the GDPR a Data Protection Officer (DPO) is required to take responsibility for data protection compliance. Confirmation has been received advising against the Clerk acting as DPO due to conflict of interest.
Following discussion members agreed to appoint Microshade as DPO with a 12 month review.
Resolved:  It was resolved appoint Microshade as Data Protection Officer and review the contract after 12 months.
163.
SILENT SOLDIER CAMPAIGN
Members considered the previously circulated information from the British Legion regarding receiving a Silent Soldier figurine to commemorate the Centenary of the end of the First World War, in return for agreed donation.
Members approved the order of two Silent Soldiers to be placed within the flower bed of the Daniel Owen Square and by the war memorial on Bailey Hill.

Resolved:  It was resolved to order two Silent Soldiers.
164.
GUIDANCE ON FORMING/REVIEWING A WELSH LANGUAGE SCHEME
Members considered the previously circulated information from the Welsh Language Commissioner.  
The Clerk advised the biggest impact financially, will be the requirement for all minutes to be translated as currently only full council minutes are translated and not committee minutes.  The increase in translation costs is not considered within the 2018/19 budget and the Clerk advised that consideration for the increase should be made in the 2019/20 budget.  The Clerk proposed the Policy and Audit Committee go through the scheme and report back to full council.  Members agreed with the Clerk’s proposal and also approved for 2019/20 budget to be increased to cover additional translation costs.

Resolved:  It was resolved for the Policy and Audit Committee review the scheme and make recommendations to full council and for 2019/20 budget to be increased to cover additional translation costs.
165.
NOTIFICATION OF PLANNING DECISIONS

Resolved:  It was resolved to note the report. 
166.
MEETINGS ATTENDED
There were no reports from members on meetings attended.

167.
ACCOUNTS / PAYMENTS

The Council considered the schedules previously circulated and noted that expenditure complied with the statutory powers available to local councils. 

Resolved: It was resolved that the schedules of payments be approved.
The Meeting ended at 8.00pm
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